  The Town of Preston met on Monday, February 12, 2024, at the town hall.  The meeting was called to order at 5:31 PM by Darrel. The Pledge of Allegiance was recited.  Certification of Open Meeting Law Requirements was met.  Roll call was held with Ron, Philip, Darrel, Mary and Cathy present.
  Motion by Darrel, second by Ron to approve the agenda as printed.  Motion carried.
  Motion by Ron, second by Philip to approve the minutes of the January 8, 2024, regular board meeting.  Motion carried.
  The financial report for January was approved with a motion by Philip, second by Ron.  Motion carried.
  The disbursements for February were approved with a motion from Darrel, second by Ron.  Motion carried.
  Public comment:  None.
  Patrolman’s report:  guys are brushing, and the freightliner has a code showing.
  Update from Delmore Consulting on road inventory. Discussed the possibility of contracting them for a full culvert inventory after the State funded inventory.
  Update on ATV/UTV uniform County Ordinance that was discussed at January County Unit meeting. A uniform Ordinance would be enforceable by sheriff’s department.
  Community center updates and recent billing was discussed.  Ron is meeting with City clerk tomorrow and will get more information.
  Rainbow Restaurant was discussed. No one has any information on situation.  Darrel will talk to County about ordinances and what action the town has available.
  Shared roads with city were discussed. No information, Ron has meeting tomorrow.
  Blom Road is still a problem, will look into.
  Alma/Blair transmission line is going through the Town of Preston, will know if getting any money in about 6 months.
  Darrel reported on new ambulance contract. No changes other than change to level of service, still no cost to town.
  Discussion on revising townhall rental agreement. Motion by Ron, second by Philip to increase fee to $450 if renter wants to use the shop.  Motion carried.
  Roadwork:  None.
  Update on equipment, new truck will be done in July then to Universal for finishing.
  Announcements:  March 1st District meeting in Onalaska and we will be hosting the County Unit Meeting on July 16th, 2024.
  Suggestions for agenda items for the next regularly scheduled board meeting on March 11, 2024:  shared roads, community center updates and billing and rainbow restaurant.
  Motion to adjourn at 7:04 PM by Ron, second by Philip.  Motion carried.
